Board of Barbers

          Minutes
           December 9, 2013
A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, December 9, 2013 in the 2nd floor conference room, the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD  21202.  The following individuals were in attendance:

Mr. Lawrence Avara, Sr., Industry Member, President

Mr. Derick Ausby, Sr., Industry Member, Secretary 

Mr. Marvin T. Lee, Industry Member, Treasurer

Ms. Alberta Fisher, Industry Member 

Mr. Guy Flynn, Consumer Member 

Not in attendance:

Mr. Harry S. White, Industry Member

Also in attendance:

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Avara at 9:50 a.m.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made to approve the agenda; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

Minutes

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the September 16, 2013 meeting; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

New Business
Informal Conference – Samuel Cain – Apprentice Restart

An informal conference was held for Mr. Samuel Cain, who is requesting to restart his barber apprenticeship. Mr. Adrian Wallace, who is Mr. Cain’s sponsor, attended the meeting as a witness in support of Mr. Cain.  After Mr. Cain explained to the Board’s satisfaction why he was unable to complete the apprenticeship training during his previous registration, the Board approved Mr. Cain to restart his apprenticeship training with Mr. Wallace as his Master Barber sponsor.
Informal Conference – Joel Robinson – Waiver of Examination Requirement
Mr. Joel Robinson, a master barber, appeared before the Board to reinstate his license which had expired in November of 2007. Noting that Mr. Robinson’s master barbers license had expired for more than five years, the Board concluded that it has no discretion in waiving the statutory requirements (BOP Art., §4-312(b)).

Informal Conference – David Dwyer – Apprentice Restart

An informal conference was scheduled to be held with Mr. David Dwyer, who is requesting to restart his barber apprenticeship. Mr. Dwyer failed to appear and did not contact the Board’s staff prior to the meeting to advise that he would be unable to attend. The Board directed that it would not consider Mr. Dwyer’s request for a barber apprenticeship restart until such time that he appears before the Board.

David Barnes- Concerns in the Barber Industry

Although not scheduled on the Agenda, Mr. David Barnes appeared at today’s meeting to address concerns in the Barbering Industry. Mr. Barnes, who holds a master barbers license, advised that the major problem is unlicensed barbers and the fact that the industry is not being enforced or regulated. Acting Commissioner Michael Vorgetts advised that one problem is that there are no barbering organizations to lobby for more resources. Mr. Vorgetts also advised that he is currently looking at obtaining additional resources to assist the Barber Board staff.
Formal Hearing – Manuel Garcia – Manuel Style Barbershop - Case No.: BARB090028
A formal Hearing was held for Manuel Garcia, the owner of Manuel Style Barbershop, located in Baltimore, Maryland. The hearing was held in regard to an application for a barber shop permit that was submitted by Mr. Garcia for a shop known as Manuel Style Barbershop. It was discovered during two separate shop inspections that the shop was open without a valid shop owner’s permit and that the shop had unlicensed individuals providing barbering services without barber’s license. Mr. Garcia appeared without an attorney and waived his right to have an attorney present. Mr. Lorenz Alvarez, an employee of Ad Astra, Inc, the company contracted by the State to provide interpreter services, served as an interpreter for Mr. Garcia. Assistant Attorney General Hope Sachs was the Presenter of Evidence. After the taking of testimony and the receipt of evidence, the Board, following its deliberations, did find that the shop was open on both days of inspection without a valid shop permit and had unlicensed individuals proving barbering services.  As a result, the Board ordered that the application of Mr. Garcia for a barbershop permit be denied; that he pay a fine in the amount of $1,000.00; and that he may reapply for a shop owner’s permit after said fine is paid.
Old Business

Lacey Smith- Request for Special Accommodations

The Board reviewed a request for special accommodations for Lacey Smith. Previously the Board had granted a one time special exception for Ms. Smith to review the exam prior to taking the exam as long as both the Administration and the testing company, Prometric, agreed. Assistant Executive Director Brian Logan advised that neither the testing company nor the Administration were amiable to granting such an exception. Therefore, the Board agreed that it can only offer Ms. Smith the current accommodations that Prometric offers.
Retirement of Robert Wood-Executive Director
The Board was advised that Mr. Robert Wood, Executive Director for the Board retired December 1st, 2013. The Board wished Mr. Wood well in his retirement and thanked him for his years of service to the Board.
Adjournment 

There being no further business, at 1:30 p.m., a motion to adjourn the meeting; and the motion passed unanimously.

Approved by: 
 ________________________________________ 



Lawrence Avara



President

